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Dear Member,
Welcome to this year’s first issue of the Qec ERAN Flash. We have introduced a new feature to our newsletter which will consists of a specific article in each issue on topics we believe are of interest to our members.  In this issue the feature article is dealing with the subject Immigration and the European Union. We hope you find this useful and look forward to your suggestions and possible contributions. 
Please take special note of our forthcoming QeC-ERAN network workshop which will take place at the European Parliament offices in Madrid, Spain on 2 and 3 April 2008. The title of the workshop will be on “Monitoring the Urban Dimension in EU Cohesion Policy: Spanish and Portuguese perspectives”. 

Finally, I would like to remind you that this year’ s Annual General Meeting and Study Tour will take place from 11-14 June in Starogard Gdanski. Please go to our “Upcoming events” section for more information.
Haroon Saad

Director
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MEMBER NEWS
Feature Article
Immigration and the European Union
In 2005, the world counted 191 million immigrants, of which 21% (about 41 million) resided in the European Union. This represents 8.6 % of the EU population (The European Union and Immigration policy, October 2006). 

"Last year," Romesh Ratnesar of Time reports, "the 16 million legal immigrants in Western Europe earned more than $460 billion." In the European Union, the number of self-employed foreigners has risen by some 20% in last ten years. In some countries, immigrants represent a substantial part of the active population, or even have higher average household incomes. Those numbers have an obvious effect on the goals set up by the Lisbon agenda by boosting the economy through the purchasing power. 

But the idea that controlled immigration is a good thing, and we need it in Europe, has unfortunately not been sufficiently recognised yet.
Today, a part of Western Europe is still suffering from a lack of workforce for low-paying jobs, as well as from the gap in the field of new technologies. Despite the recent EU enlargement which has brought the total population to some 490 million, the number of people living in the EU is set to decline in the coming decades. It is expected that by 2050 a third of the population will be over 65 years of age.  Foreigners can help fill these slots. Unless Europeans start having a lot more babies, right now, experts confirms the crucial role of immigration in the future social and economical development of Europe. But if we want them to be a part of our development strategy, we need to make them feel good enough to be prosperous.

The European Union has long recognized that integration is a necessary part of a comprehensive immigration and refugee strategy. The Amsterdam Treaty, which came into force in 1999, provided the legal basis for co-operation. The EU has since a mandate to require member states to address discrimination on grounds of race and religion.
During the period of implementation of the Tampere programme (1999-2004) the numerous measures have been taken in order to assure the implementation of the agreed priorities. A Communication from the European Commission on immigration, integration, and employment was published in June 2003. The European Commission has advocated the development of a new approach to the management of migration flows and in particular a common policy on admission for economic reasons. 

The approach agreed in Tampere in 1999 was reconducted in 2004 with the adoption of The Hague programme which is a five-year programme for closer co-operation in justice and home affairs at EU level from 2005 to 2010. 

As a result of the necessary actions underlined by the Hague Programme, the Commission adopted the communication 'A Common Agenda for Integration - Framework for the Integration of Third-Country Nationals in the European Union' (COM (2005) 389) with a set of common basic principles (CBP)

1. Integration is a dynamic, two-way process of mutual accommodation by all immigrants and residents of member states.

2. Integration implies respect for the basic values of the European Union.

3. Employment is a key part of the integration process.

4. Basic knowledge of the host society’s language, history and institutions is indispensable to integration.

5. Efforts in education are critical to preparing immigrants. The percentage of the immigrant population having accessed higher education in 2000 is shown hereafter:

6. Access for immigrants to institutions, as well as to public goods and services, on a basis equal to national citizens and in a non-discriminatory way is a critical foundation for better integration.

7. Frequent interaction between immigrants and member state citizens is a fundamental mechanism.

8. The practices of diverse cultures and religions, if guaranteed under the Charter of Fundamental Rights, must be guaranteed by the framework.

9. The participation of immigrants in the democratic process and in the formulation of integration policies and measures should be encouraged.

10. Mainstreaming integration policies and measures in all relevant policy portfolios is an important consideration.

11. Developing clear goals, indicators and evaluation mechanisms are necessary to adjust policy.
Qec ERAN is currently involved in two projects that are dealing with immigration: the Integration Exchange project which aims to identify and develop good practice in relation to programmes for integration at a local/regional level and the MILES project which aims to establish a thematic network working on an integrated exchange programme on the theme of " Managing Migration and Integration in Cities and Regions". The project is a pilot for the newly launched “Regions for Economic Change” (RFEC) programme." 
Network Developments

Executive Board meeting

This year’s first Executive Bureau Meeting took place in Brussels on 15 February 2008. The key issues for discussion were the arrangements for the study tour and the Annual General Meeting as well as the upcoming Qec ERAN workshop in Madrid. Please find more information on the study tour and annual general meeting and the workshop later in this newsletter.
Staff Developments
Sophie Minday from Paris has started working for QeC-ERAN in January this year. She has joined the network as an intern and will be working with us until the end of September. She is pursuing a Masters in Urban Planning at the Université Paris-Est / Institut Français d’Urbanisme, after a BA in Sociology. She is currently assisting the team with the preparation of the URBACT and Lifelong Learning projects.
This January Annachiara Pecchini has given birth to her son Alessio and will be on maternity leave until mid-May. The Qec ERAN team wishes her all the best and an enjoyable work break. While Annachiara is away Karolina Rachwal will deal will matters concerning Presence. 

back to: table of contents
Upcoming QeC-ERAN Events 

“Monitoring the Urban Dimension in EU Cohesion Policy: Spanish and Portuguese perspectives”

The next QeC ERAN network workshop will take place at the European Parliament offices in Madrid, Spain on 2 and 3 April 2007. 
With the mainstreaming of EU Cohesion Policy, the EC has sought to ensure that the best practice developed through the URBAN programme can be sustained through the Community Strategic Guidelines. Member States have now produced National Strategic Reference Frameworks and Operational Plans for the new programming period. This marks an appropriate time to see if the goals of mainstreaming are being translated into Local/regional Plans. 

Qec ERAN is organising this event in partnership with CIREM, a Spanish network working on Urban Regeneration issues. The event will focus on Spain and Spanish city case studies in order to review how the new arrangements are working. Alongside this, the conference will also present an opportunity to view how Spanish Urban Development reflects the typology of city development reflected in the “State of the Cities” Report produced by ECOTEC for DG REGIO. More information will be made available shortly on our website>>
Annual General Meeting and Study Tour 2008 
This year the Annual General Meeting and Study Tour will take place in Starogard Gdanski, Poland. The participants will arrive in Starogard Gdanski on Wednesday 11th June; the AGM meeting will take place on Thursday 12th and the Study Tour on the 13th June. These dates have now been confirmed. More details concerning the flights and other arrangements will be sent to members soon. Please note that Qec ERAN will cover the travel and accommodation costs for one delegate of  Qec ERAN members.  
back to: table of contents
Other upcoming events
	3-5 March:  Eurodiaconia seminar "Volunteering, Inclusion and Dialogue with Civil Society in the New Member States", Cluj (Romania)

	4 March: European Parliament – Eurofound Joint Conference: “The impact of globalisation on structural change and employment”, Brussels

	4-6 March: ILGA-Europe Conference on LGBT families in Europe, Ljubljana

	13 March: EuroHealthNet Seminar: “Implementing the new EU Health Strategy”, Brussels 

	27-28 March: Microfinance Forum 2008, Budapest 

	2-3 April:

“Monitoring the Urban Dimension in EU Cohesion Policy: Spanish and Portuguese perspectives”, Qec ERAN workshop in Madrid

	[image: image2]      10-12 April:  Inclusion Europe Annual Congress "Europe in Action", Vienna
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PROJECT DEVELOPMENT
New Projects being developed
Over the last few weeks the Qec ERAN office has been developing a series of project proposals reflecting the needs of our members which have been submitted to the URBACT 2 programme, the Life Long Learning Programme as well as the Leonardo and Grundvig programme. For more information on each of the proposals please see our previous Qec ERAN Flash (November 07). 
back to: table of contents
Current Project Update

European Local Regeneration Forums Exchange (ELRFE)
Participants from the local forums in Charlois, Rome and Torino participated in the World Meeting on participatory democracy in Lyon in the month of December.

After this face-to-face meeting, the partners have celebrated the second Steering Group Meeting online on the 18th of February. The software that has facilitated the online meeting is being piloted in order to become an online exchange tool to be extended to all the members of the local forums.

The partners have had the opportunity to look into the latest version of the online citizen platform, discussing several features that will be integrated in the web, such as video profiles, dossiers…etc.

The date and format for the 1st Online Conference that will include all participants from all the local forums has also been agreed. The issue that remains a priority in the urban development of these areas is “marginalised youth”, and this is the theme agreed for the online Conference. There are different dimensions that will be addressed, depending what are the contextual problems of each of the local forums’ areas. The main elements that have been highlighted by the partners and that remain a European priority also are: 

-Youth unemployment

-Low-skilled youth

-Participation of youth in democratic structures and processes

-Youth and Health

The conference will take place on the 17th-18th April 2008 and will involve participants from the forums, some representatives from the EP and also some representatives from the EC. 

The objective of this conference is to describe the local situation in our partner cities regarding young people, keeping the previous dimensions as a reference. At the same time, the representative from the EP would give the ‘political vision’ from a European point of view, and this will actually draw our attention to whether the concerns at the local and European level are similar or not. The aim of involving some representation from the EC is to highlight the opportunities and programmes that exist at European level in order to tackle the youth problematic. 

This element would be informational, in the sense that will provide information about what is being done from the EU to solve this problem to our partners.

Finally the date of the 3rd SGM has been also decided. The local coordinators will meet for the last time in Brussels on the 28th April 2008. An evaluation of the conference will take place then and further decision will be made about the online consultation that will be celebrated before the end of the project.

For more info please contact ELRFE coordinator Tamara Hodas Garcia 
Getting Engaged: Women in Local Development

The last Peer review workshop took place on 12-14 December 2007 in Brussels at the Committee of the Regions as a one day event including a dissemination, exchange of experience and capacity building programme. 
The following themes were discussed:

· Participation of women in the local development

· Services addressed to women: gender impact assessment (gender proofing and gender budgeting)

· Local partnership: women consultation and involvement

The event involved key speakers presenting general overviews and case studies around the different issues mentioned above. The aim was to give to the partnership more resources for reflections and materials for the drafting of the Action Plan. All presentations and links to key documents have been posted on the project website.  
The last Steering Group Meeting focused around the organisation of Local dissemination events. Those events have taken place in all partner locations in January in order to present project results, lessons learnt from the transnational exchange and the Action Plan developed by the Local Action Group. 
A wide range of interested stakeholders at local level have been involved to maximise the impact of the event. Qec-ERAN took part in the dissemination event in Turin on the 19th of January. This dissemination event was opened by the introductions of Marta Levi (deputy mayor for Equal Opportunities) and Ilda Curti (deputy mayor for Integration and Urban Regeneration, and also QeC-ERAN president).
The core part of the workshop consisted in a round table, moderated by Stefania and Raffaella (local coordinators of the project), to share the experiences of the women active in the area.
These experiences were divided into different themes: neighbourhood relationships, new citizens and local development, safety, housing, job and entrepreneurship.
The event was very successful, thanks to the quality of organization and the value of interventions, and it generated a very good response in terms of participants.
For more information please contact Annachiara Pecchini. 

Presence
This year’s first Presence board meeting took place on 12 January 2008. Members discussed the further development of the organization and the possible hiring of a stagiaire from September onwards in order to increase the number of associate members, to undertake other marketing activities and to monitor relevant EU sources for tenders for which Presence could prepare bids.
Presence has now around 20 associate members and has issued over 6 service contracts. The website provides information on the services Presence can offer as well as information on the associate members. 
For more information please contact Annachiara Pecchini or Karolina Rachwal
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European Managers Regeneration Network
ERMN is an online network of actors from the public, private and third sectors who are actively involved in urban regeneration. ERMN is open to professionals, politicians, researchers and self-employed persons. ERMN is for all those involved in projects/service delivery and research studies which are related to the urban context.

At the last meeting with the webmaster, we decided to change the main features of the home page, in order to simplify initial access to the website. The ERMN home page will provide a clear presentation of the network and instructions on how to register. We are now proceeding with the inscription of the members for the website, providing them with a username and password to make the initial access. 
We will focus the initial development of the network on 6 Communities of Practice. Each new member will have to choose one or more Communities once registered. Each theme on the Community of Practice will be strictly linked to information sources that we will provide in the 4 languages of the network: English, Spanish, Italian and French. 
For more information please visit the website: www.ermn.eu  or contact Maria Elena Bragaglia. 
Integration exchange: on line integration services for third country nationals 
The first Transnational Peer Review Workshop on “Employment and labour market integration” and “Induction programmes for migrants” will take place in Huelva (Spain) on the 20th, 21st and 22nd of February. 

The objective of the workshop is to improve policy and practice in relation to CBP 3 (employment) and 4 (Induction). The Common Basic Principles (CBP) were designed to promote a common European approach to immigrant integration and to serve as a reference for the implementation and evaluation of current and future integration policies. The project is funded under the INTI programme and seeks to strengthen the implementation and awareness of the Common Basic Principles at local level. 
Partners will present case studies drawn from their own practice in Spain, The United Kingdom, Italy and the Netherlands respectively on the themes of:

· Migrant recruitment in the country of origin and managing diversity in the workplace

· A comparative integration policy analysis in two Baix Penedes areas (Catalogna)

· The London perspective on the integration of migrants

· The case of migrant women in Enna (sicily) and their transition from the informal to the formal economy

· Labour market participation and Support for migrant entrepreneurship in South East Amsterdam (Netherlands)

Two external experts will make presentations on the Employment of Citizens of Third Countries in the European Union and on the achievements and challenges of Integration programmes for New Comers in Europe. The experience of Kom-pas, the civic integration bureau for new comers in Ghent (Belgium) will also be presented. 

In addition to the case studies, partners will have the opportunity to deepen the debate during the four following working groups:

· Measures to access financial and non-financial support for migrant entrepreneurship
· Migrant Women participation in the labour market

· The political implications of induction programmes

· The practical challenges of induction programmes

For more information please contact Yamina Guidom
Fast Track – Managing migration and Integration at a local level (MILE)

The first Scoping and exchange Workshop on Enterprise Development for Migrants and Ethnic minorities will take place on the 26-28 February in Amadora (Portugal). 

The objective of the workshop is for partners to start planning their action plans and prepare for the next step, which is the online coaching, which will be provided to them with the support of an external expert until they produce their final project proposals. The action plans must be eligible either under ESF or ERDF.

Partners will present case studies on local strategies for migrants integration through enterprise development, learned lessons from past experiences funded under the European Social Fund or the European Regional Development Fund. 

Three workshops will take place:

· Measures to access Financial and non-financial support for enterprise development

· Measures to stimulate the enterprise culture
· Measures to access wider markets

A visit to Amadora’s disadvantaged areas is planned during which an exchange of experiences with local interveners will take place. 
For more information please contact Yamina Guidom
ESIP
ESIP is a partner in the Laps and Raps II project which has just held its kick off meeting in Celje, Slovenia on 6 February. Alongside with the other partners who are mainly representatives from NGOs and public institutions from the new member states Petra Kotaskova and Isabella Haaf participated in the kick off meeting on behalf of ESIP. ESIP will be mainly involved in the transnational aspect of the Laps and Raps II project and the first workshop, which will be organized by ESIP, will take place in Bratislava from 14-16 May 08. The theme of the workshop will be on Employment. 
Following the Laps and Raps II kick off meeting a ESIP Steering Board meeting was held in which ESIP’s role in the new Laps and Raps II project was discussed as well as strategies for the further development of ESIP. 
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ESIP Steering Board meeting, Celje, Slovenia
For more information please contact Petra Kotaskova or contact Isabella Haaf. 
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EU NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS
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EU news

Commission acts to close gaps in employment equality rules 

The Commission has just sent, on 31 January, reasoned opinions to 11 Member States who, in its views, have not fully or adequately transposed the EU Employment Equality Directive prohibiting discrimination in employment and occupation. 

The countries concerned are the Czech Republic, Estonia, Ireland, Greece, France, Italy, Hungary, Malta, Netherlands, Finland and Sweden. 

The main problem areas include limitations in national legislation in terms of the people and areas it covers, definitions of discrimination which diverge from those in the Directive, lack of proper implementation of the obligation on employers to provide reasonable accommodation for disabled workers, inconsistencies in the provisions designed to assist victims of discrimination such as the shift of the burden of proof, the rights of associations to assist individuals with their cases, and protection against victimisation. 

Also, the Commission sent a letter of formal notice to Germany and two complementary letters of formal notice to Latvia and Lithuania. 

The countries have two months to respond, and the Commission can decide then to take them to the European Court of Justice. 

Download the press release issued by the Commission 

 

MEPs propose measures to prepare for demographic change
At its meeting in Brussels on 22 January, the European Parliament employment and social affairs committee adopted a report on the demographic future of Europe. 

In this report, MEPs set out a series of recommendations to prepare for demographic change, such as cutting back on early retirement, pension bonuses for parents, a guaranteed right to fertility treatment, easier adoption procedures for abused children and sanctions against employers of illegal immigrants, says an EP press release. 

For more information, please click on the EP Press Room. 
Download the draft report. 

EU mobilises partners to promote decent work for all 

The European Commission announced on 24 January that it will mobilise the EU's different internal and external policies to help promote decent work for all – the external dimension of the EU's jobs and growth strategy. 

EU Employment, Social Affairs and Equal Opportunities Commissioner Vladimír Špidla said: Promoting decent work and fair globalization “means strengthening the social dimension both inside and outside the EU through more and better jobs, adequate social protection, labour standards and fostering development.” 

The European Commission announced it will present a new package of proposals on decent work for all in September 2008 as a follow-up to its 2006 report on decent work. 

European Parliament firmly condemns racism faced by Roma and asks for pro-active EU Roma policy 

The European Parliament has adopted on 31 January 2008 a resolution on a European Strategy on the Roma strongly condemning all forms of racism and discrimination faced by the Roma and others regarded as 'Gypsies'. 

The EP also reminds the EU and the Member States that they have a shared responsibility to promote inclusion of the Roma and uphold their fundamental rights as European citizens. 

The EP firmly calls on the Member States and the EU institutions to endorse the necessary measures in order to create the appropriate social and political environment for implementing the inclusion of the Roma. 

The EP also asks the new Agency for Fundamental Rights to place anti-Gypsyism among the highest priorities in its work programme. 

 Read the full text of the EP's resolution 

 Official Launch of the ELISAN Network 

The European Local Inclusion and Social Action Network (ELISAN) was officially launched on 28 January 2008 in Brussels, under the patronage of the European Committee of the Regions. 

This network involves elected representatives from across Europe that work in the social field at local level. The goal is to raise awareness of social action at local level in Europe, and to ensure more account is taken of the extent to which locally elected representatives can participate in the implementation of an effective and coherent social policy at European level. 

Work programme of the Fundamental Rights Agency: MEPs include poverty and social exclusion 

On 17 January MEPs adopted a non-binding report on the Multi-Annual Framework of the European Union Agency for Fundamental Rights (FRA). While the initial Commission proposal had highly overlooked the issue of economic and social rights, the Parliament report proposed to include “poverty and social exclusion” in the scope of the work programme, partly as a result of a campaign run by ATD Fourth World and other social NGOs. 

This follows discussion that took place in the Fourth World Intergroup on 12th December, which dealt with the place of economic and social rights within the Agency’s remit (supported by EAPN and ATD Fourth World, the Intergroup brings together MEPs concerned by the fight against poverty). 

One other important amendment stipulates that the Agency shall deal with issues relating to discrimination based on sex, in particular instances of ‘multiple discrimination’. Yet the report remains non-binding and now has to be adopted by the Council. 

Click here for more information more information 

PUBLICATIONS 

EU gender report finds women opting for low-paid sectors  

While increasing numbers of women are working, they remain underrepresented in sectors considered crucial for economic development which are usually better remunerated, notes the Commission's annual report on equality between women and men. 

The report, which is the first to cover the EU 27, shows that "major challenges remain" in particular to "boost the qualitative aspect of equality". This is despite a number of measures announced in the Commission's roadmap for equality between women and men and the European Council's pact for gender equality , which were implemented in 2007. 

Download the Commission report: Equality between women and men - 2008 


 The Labour Market Situation of People with Disabilities in EU25 

This study shows that people with disabilities are mainly part of those working age groups classified as unemployed or inactive; only a modest fraction is part of the employed working age population. 

Nevertheless, the number of people with disabilities in ordinary employment has increased and that sheltered employment varies among the Member States. With regard to labour market measures the EU Member States have been going through a shift from passive measures towards (active) labour market integration policies.
Download the study 

EU study recommends community-based services to help people with disabilities have better quality of life 

In an effort to have a better insight into the lives of disabled people receiving hospital care in Europe and to help find solutions, the European Commission has funded a study on community-based services. 

The study - 'Deinstitutionalisation and Community Living - Outcomes and Costs' confirms that institutional care Europe is often of unacceptably poor quality and recommends a wider use of quality, community-based services, which offer better quality of life to people with disabilities, without necessarily costing more and which can help them feel like real citizens. 

Download the study

"Equality and discrimination through the gender lens" - New issue of Fundamental Rights Agency's magazine "Equal Voices" 
The latest issue of FRA's magazine deals with the fact that women’s experiences of racism and discrimination often differ from those of men because they suffer from multiple discrimination due to their gender as well as on the basis of ethnic origin or race, religion or belief, disability or age. 

Download the report 

“Ethnic Minorities in the Labour Market - An Urgent Call for Better Social Inclusion” 

This report elaborated by the Commission’s High Level Advisory Group of Experts (HLG) on the social integration of ethnic minorities and their full labour market inclusion examines barriers which prevent members of ethnic minorities from fully participating in the labour market. It also identifies good practices in public policies and in business strategies which can help to overcome such barriers. 

Download the report
Living with hardship 24/7: the diverse experiences of families in poverty in England 

This ground-breaking report from The Frank Buttle Trust, University of York and the NSPCC looks in depth at the experience of families living on a low income in both affluent and deprived neighborhoods. 

Families who participated came from a range of ethnic backgrounds. Based on interviews with parents, children (aged five–11) and professionals, the findings highlight the need for more recognition of the many ways in which poverty impacts on families’ lives and for a holistic approach to supporting parents and children. 

Download the report 
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Did you know?





You can ctrl-click on the blue titles in the overview. It will take you directly to the section!
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